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JDF Executive Meeting

Sept 14th, 2020

Senior Center 101
Attendance:   A= Absent
	Harold Bloomenthal      Present

Mike Hales                        Present

Ian Taylor                           Present
Trevor Won                      Present

Sheryl Williamson            Present

Winnie Lam                      Present

Chrissy Vinnedge             Present

Jackie Mugford                A                  
	Galen Brewer                     Present

Candice Heinekey           Present

Sara Blackstock               Present

Sara Krauel                        Present

Jon Cawsey                        A
Kate McCallum                 Present                               Andrew Ward                   A

John Turcotte                    Present                

	Karalee Reade                 Present

Darren Jarvie                  Present
Ryan King                        Present

Dave Alsdorf                   Present

Jared Steingard              Present         

Corrina Taylor                Present

Brian Kowalko                Present      


1)      Call to order
           Meeting was called to order by Harold Bloomenthal at  7:08 pm
2)      Adoption of previous minutes
· Motion to adopt previous minutes –  Sara B

· Seconded by  Mike
           To adopt minutes of the previous meeting - ALL

             CARRIED 

3)     
New Business:  - ePact & payment, using Ramp for teams check in

          To adopt agenda as presented  -  motion by Ian, seconded by Chrissy, accepted by all           









CARRIED 
4)     Old Business –  
5)     Financial report – Trevor
· 550K end of Aug, similar to last year

· Account receivable over 24K

· Full gaming grant 100K received

· Registration 7% lower than last year

· Ian asked about impact on scholarship funds if there are no fund raising this year.  Feedback was that our scholarship funds are robust so we should have no issues providing scholarships for this coming year. 
      
6)     Website – Drew Ward (Kate reported)
· Active registration has been turned off as requested by Kim (registrar)

· Feedback received from attendance forms, most were not positive.

· Checking with Ramp to see if their app attendance form can be downloaded to the website, this will alleviate privacy concerns.  
· If Ramp app cannot integrate the data, then a manual form has be to used, sample found here http://jdfminorhockey.com/form/487. However, each team will need own form and all facility managers will have access. 
7)   Committe Reports



a) President – Harold 
·  JDF is doing well considering lower registration numbers, people are adapting and adhering to all the social distancing rules.   Some associations are struggling (members & finances) due to Covid, most have 1 or no teams.

· Virtual president meetings – currently no games at all since refs are not ready to go on ice and will require courses prior doing so.  Refs will be prioritized for training and above minor refs will get priority. 

· We can have scrimmage internally but no games with other associations at this point, even if invite from other associations, we are to decline.

· E-gamesheets – $3.50/game, we have signed a 3 year contract so costs will remain same.  There is a ref assignment feature as well, Harold will follow up  with Dave Beatty on feature. 

· BC Hockey AGM – online next Sat, need 2 members to attend (zoom) for voting.  VIAHA has been moved to Sat, Oct 3rd.  

· BC hockey zone teams – zone team happening in BC even though island has opted out.  A lot of resources (ice, coaches) are being pulled to zone teams.

· Cohorts – 4 team cohorts will be formed and will be switch around after the 2 week break at X'mas.   No tierings will occur this year, hence no AP players.  

· If there are movements within Cohorts, then things have to return to phase 2 activity.  Team cannot use lateral affiliate goalies so it's a good idea to have a back up goalie in your cohort.

· Privacy – parents can only take picture of children if waivers were signed from all parents.  Streaming live games require consent from all parents.  It is very important to ensure medical information for all players are kept confidential. 

· We will look at what other associations have by way of privacy policies and will bring back to future executive meetings.
              b) Registrar – Chrissy

· Waiting for teams to be formed before rosters can be created

c) Head Referee/Ref Allocator – Candice for Galen
· Virtual meeting occurring tomorrow for island wide officiating.
· No officials are allowed on ice until they have done Covid & carding courses

· First officiating clinic aim for end of Sept, currently we have 51 returning officials

· It is important to have regular on-ice training sessions, plus virtual ones.  We will be taking sooke refs into our realm and have sooke ice available as well. 

· So far, we have 3 early morning ice sessions (6-7am) scheduled.

d) Ice Coordinator/Ice Committee – Sara B

· Some ice at Naden, dressing room can only hold 5 people

· Westhills – ice release only occuring month by month

· There will be 6am ice available/assigned at Westhills on the weekends 

              e) Gaming – Sara K

· Nothing to report

· 100K gaming grant received

              f) Tournament & Sponsorship – Kate 
· No update
         
g) Equipment Manager – John 

· will wait a bit longer before handing out game jerseys & socks
          
 h) Head coaches – Brian

· Back to ice with no incidents, lots of assistance from div managers & coaches
· Assessments occurred last week, parents have been very cooperative
· Rep teams are being finalized and coaches are in place. 

· Sara B – Dryland are being scheduled for Bantam and Midget

              i) Risk Management – Jon  

· No update
              j) VP Admin –  Mike
· Divisional managers – Covid safety kits donated from City of Langford, these are for staff use only (for covid incidents). 

· Updated safety plan for phase 3 for westhills, Q & naden.  Westhills limited to 24 participants within a cohort.  For the Q, it is 30 participants (in the arena) within same cohort, if participants are not in the same cohort, then 20 are permitted  Naden is same as the Q. 

· Picture day Nov 1st, clubhouse booked
      
k) VP Operations – Ian
· Dryland occuring for U13, U15, U18

· Every arena is different by way of Covid rules, we need to be diligent and policing where we can, there are concern regarding:  Parent covid fatigue.
8)  Head Manager & Divisional Manager reports

a)  Head Manager – Sheryl
Good job everyone for getting return to ice skates.  Need someone to keep track of roster list...need volunteers to come 1/2 hour early.   Let Sheryl know if you can help.


b) Female Division – No update
c)  U7 – Karalee –  No update


d)  U9 – Karalee –  No update


e)  U11 – Darren – things are going well, thank you everyone
f)   U13 – Ryan –  No update

g)  U15 – Dave –   No update

h)  U18 –  Jared – No update

i)   Juvenile – No update


9)   Correspondences – no updates
10)  New Business – using RAMP for attendence. Mike spoke with RAMP, they have functionality in recording attendance for contact tracing.  Access will only be given to selected individuals in each team.  Drew is spearheading, more information to come.  
Sheryl – fundraising – Grizzlies doing fundraising, which can include signage (ie. teams can sell advertising at Q), team will get 20% of the proceeds.  If anyone interested, contact Sheryl. 
11)  Meeting Adjourned at  8:58  pm – Motioned by Kate, seconded by Candice
Next meeting  – Location TBD
